
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Cabinet Member for Children and Family 
Services 

held on Monday, 11th July, 2011 at Committee Suite 1 & 2, Westfields, 
Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 

 
PRESENT 
 
Councillors H Gaddum 

 
 

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
No apologies were received. 
 

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
No declarations of interest were made. 
 

3 PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME/OPEN SESSION  
 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

4 STANDARDISED SCHOOL TERM DATES  
 
The Cabinet Member considered a report which summarised the outcome 
of the public consultation into a proposal that Cheshire East standardise 
school term dates on the basis of the nine principles agreed and adopted 
by six of the nine Local Authority members of the Learn Together 
Partnership (LTP).   
 
The principles of the LTP standardised year were as follows: 

• All terms to start on a Monday (or a Tuesday if so necessitated by a 
Bank Holiday) 

• October half term to always be the last full week in October 
• A break as now around Christmas and New Year 
• February half term will always be the third full week in February 
• The Easter Break will be renamed the Spring Break and will always 

be the first full two weeks in April 
• Easter will always be observed via the bank holidays for Good 

Friday and Easter Monday 
• The Whitsun half term break will be one week across all phases 
• Where a school is open for part of a week to pupils, this will be for a 

minimum of three school days 
• The five INSET are all to be designated by the individual school 

governing body, but there will be no more than two days set 
consecutively for this purpose 

 



Consultation had been carried out on these principles and of the nine 
proposals, seven had received strong support.  Concerns had been 
expressed around two of the issues: 
 
 – the removal of the option for primary schools to have an additional 
week’s holiday at Whitsun and the Portfolio Holder was asked to consider 
the retention of the option for Primary School 
 
– fixing a holiday in first two weeks of April, irrespective of the actual 
Easter dates.  It was noted that both Chester and Shrewsbury Dioceses 
had not objected to the suggestion as they prefer all Church schools to be 
in session during Holy Week.  This was not currently the case with all 
Church of England controlled schools.   
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That, with effect from the School Year 2012/13, the school term dates for 
all Community and Controlled Schools will be set in line with the principles 
of the Learn Together Partnership standardised year, and that this term 
pattern be recommended to other maintained schools and academies in 
the Borough, save that Primary Schools retain the option to take an 
additional week break at Whitsun.  
 
 
 
 

The meeting commenced at 9.30 am and concluded at 9.40 am 
 

Councillor H Gaddum 
 

 


